 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the War Memorial Committee meeting held at Bwlch on 4 September 2017 at 1900hrs.
Attendance 

Community Council Councillors – Mrs DWV Cracroft and Mr John Williams
Bwlch Village Committee – Project Manager Mr T Sinnett, Mr A Harries and Major P Harrison
Council Clerk – RAB Doak
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs L Doggett and FJ Morgan
Bwlch War Memorial 
The Clerk informed the meeting that the bill of £6426.00 for phase 1 of the restoration had been paid and the balance in the restoration fund was £835.27. Major Peter Harrison handed the sum of £41.37 to the Clerk which is to be banked into the Council account making a total of £876.64 in the restoration fund.
The company has carried out the cleaning phase of the War Memorial Restoration. Mr T Sinnett has informed the Council that he has received an updated method statement for the recutting and enamelling of the letters which he passed to CADW and is waiting for Cadw’s approval before the company goes ahead with phase 2.  There could be a delay in the completion of Phase 2 of the restoration but it was hoped that it would be completed in time for the rededication service at the War Memorial on 19th November 2017. Mr Sinnett informed the meeting that the grant from CADW would be 70% of the costs and it was hoped that there would be money available for future maintenance of the War memorial.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
There was a discussion about the format of the rededication service and the events planned for 19th November 2017. It was decided that there would only be one service on the day at the War memorial and everybody would be asked to meet at the Bwlch Village Hall at 1100 hrs. There would be a short service conducted by the local vicar and possibly the military vicar as well. The format of the service was to be decided and Mr Sinnett said he would look up the recommended format produced by the War Memorial Trust. The Clerk looked up the recommended service for War memorials in the Royal British Legion Handbook for Ceremonial Services and this was a shorter version of the service but included prayers, the list of those to be commemorated, the exhortation, wreath laying ceremony, the Last Post, silence and the final prayer to end the Act of Remembrance.
It was agreed that a loud speaker system would be required and steps to act as a dais for the visiting VIPs to use.

The Clerk as Poppy Appeal Organiser for Crickhowell had ordered 16 wreaths to be laid for each of the names on the memorial. He was to liaise with the Cadet Executive Officer to ask for cadets to be available to lay the wreaths around the memorial.  He was also going to try and arrange a bugler to blow the Last Post.
There was a discussion about VIPs and a list of guests was suggested and also the Press was to be informed.
The Clerk was to write to the Reverend Morgan Llewellyn to explain the revised arrangements for the day and also PCSO Billy Dunne to arrange closure of the road from Llangorse into Bwlch.
Refreshments were being arranged in the Bwlch Village Hall after the service.
A further meeting could be arranged to confirm the arrangements for the service.

Meeting Closed at 2000hrs. 
